October 7, 2015 Minutes

The October 7, 2015 Community Preservation Committee Meeting was held at 5:30 p.m. - Town Hall.

September 2 Minutes:  MOTION: Minutes of the September 2, 2015 meeting were approved, with changes. Corrected minutes will be submitted to Town Clerk. All in favor, no discussion, no opposition, Mr. Kemp abstained.

Mrs. Ahart requested to re-order the agenda to accommodate Mr. Kaniecki and the SYAA.  All in favor, no opposition, no discussion.

NEW BUSINESS:

Mr. Kaniecki: Mr. Kaniecki thanked the CPC for funding the doors for the Town Hall, especially the doors for the Senior Center entrance.

Town Hall Railings: The lack or railings beside the bushes could pose a hazard. Quotes between $8,580 and $22,530 have been obtained.  Capital Improvement funds could be used but that would take away from other projects/departments.  MOTION: to forward to Town Meeting; presently on the Town Warrant for $22,500.  Motion seconded. All in favor, no discussion, no opposition, no abstentions.
OLD BUSINESS:
SYAA: The SYAA is proposing to make improvements to the playing fields. The T Ball diamond will move to the Little League field; proposing new fencing, new dugout, with no outfield fence. The SYAA has a ‘rainy day’ fund that they are now using. SYAA has paid for improvements at the Norris and at Labrie Field. The SYAA Com-mittee presented a very comprehensive report highlighting each category. SYAA is requesting up to $80,000 for the project. MOTION:  To move project forward to Town Meeting. Motion seconded. All in favor, no discussion, 
no opposition, no abstentions.
UPDATES:

Gwinner Property: Rosemary Arnold of the Winding River Land Conservancy reported they met two weeks before grant was supposed to go to the State and have now requested a 6-month extension.

Mrs. Ahart reported Southampton Water Commissioners wrote the Board of Selectmen concerning the project. Water Dept. now sees the value of the project. Some Southampton residents presently get water from Easthampton. The Mayor of Easthampton brought a lot of interested people together at a meeting. Seems to make sense that Southampton would own the property. WRLC is willing to continue working with the Gwinners. Each organization and all of the individuals need to keep in touch as the project moves forward. Mrs. Hanc has permission from the owners to give tours of the property. 

There will be an open meeting:       November 5    Easthampton Town Hall    1:00 p.m.  

Housing Authority:  Several people toured Parsons Village to learn about the project. Negative comments have been heard about the project, but it seems to be a very nice, ‘green’ project. Southampton would like to have a similar project with a local preference. (Easthampton has 10% affordable housing; Southampton has 1.7%). There are rules and regulations the families must adhere to for affordable housing projects.
Town Hall Doors: Mrs. Ahart read a letter from Council on Aging thanking the CPC for funding the installation of much improved doors for the Senior Center.
MOTION was made and seconded with unanimous approval, no discussion, no opposition to adjourn the meeting.
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